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Should you kill a phony email?  

Recently, a well-intentioned friend dispatched one of these with the subject line “Cancer Update from John Hopkins.”  On the surface, the hoax appeared to be harmless, but the viral email discourages traditional actions such as chemo and radiation by distorting nuggets of truth.  Going further, one statement suggests that cancer cells feed on milk and recommends only soy products be consumed.  Another mention is made about risks associated with freezing water bottles.  All unproven, unscientific claims.

No one knows who authored this email, but it was clearly not the experts at Johns Hopkins.  Their experiences show how hard it is to kill a counterfeit email – this particular one has been circulating since 2008.  According to an official message posted on their website, “It has become such a problem, that the National Cancer Institute, American Cancer Society, and individual cancer centers like the Johns Hopkins Kimmel Cancer Center have posted warnings on their Web sites.”

My aforementioned friend’s email had been forwarded to sixteen other people, who likely passed it along.  Although unintentional, real harm can be caused when these messages are mindlessly shared.  In this case, the correspondence was falsely attributed to Hopkins, thereby causing them to spend time and energy killing the rumors.  It is a lot like spreading gossip.  By circulating the false email, senders potentially damage the reputation of the institution as well as their own credibility.  
There is a lot more at stake.  According to a report on www.Quackwatch.org, a tool for debunking medical myths, “misinformation based on wishful thinking” can become dangerous when its acceptance “influences the thinking of patients, judges, policy-makers and legislators.”  This ultimately hurts patients and our society in general.  That’s reason enough to expose these false communiqués.  
My all-time favorite for debunking viral misinformation is through www.snopes.com.  They typically provide links to sources so that issues can be verified.  On another front, the Truth-O-Meter, a Pulitzer prize-winning website published on the website PolitiFact.com by the St. Petersburg Times is dedicated to holding our government politicos accountable for the statements they make.  Analyzing the most popular sound bites, they do their homework on politicians’ historical references and factoids.  
Like the fabled vampires of Transylvania, a phony email can be hard to kill.  However, for those dedicated to promoting truth, there are tools readily available to politely lay bare these deceitful messages. We owe it to one another to expose these nasty creatures.
